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CITY OF PORTLAND

NOTICE OF VIOLATION

June 19, 2000 

Joseph L. Soley

PO Box 367
Portland, ME  04112

RE:
9-11 Exchange Street

CBL:
032-F-010
Dear Mr. Soley;

An evaluation of your property at 9-11 Exchange St. on 6/16/2000 revealed that the refuse from the apartments is being stored in a pile in the alley in the rear of the structure. This constitutes a violation of Section 12-18 of the Garbage & Solid Waste Ordinance, 22-3 of the Rodent Control Ordinance and 6-109(4) of the Housing Code.

This is a notice of violation pursuant to the Code. It is required that you provide an adequate number of non-absorbent, rodent proof containers for exterior refuse storage during the intervals between collections. A re-inspection will occur on 6/23/2000 at which time compliance is required.  

Failure to comply will result in this office referring the matter to the City of Portland Corporation Counsel for legal action and possible civil penalties, as provided for in Section 1-15 of the Code and in Title 30-A M.R.S.A. ss 4452.  This constitutes an appealable decision pursuant to Sections 22-11 and 6-127 of the Municipal Code.

Sincerely

Arthur Rowe

Code Enforcement Officer
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